
1. BACKGROUND: 
On or around June 10, 2021, three animals including two dogs and a cat were transferred to 
South Jordan City Hall under the care of the Utah Animal Services Officer organization (UACOA), 
where the animals were used for live euthanasia training. Although local governments 
increasingly share our “No Kill” philosophy, euthanasia remains necessary in some cases.  These 
specific animals may have found a different outcome had they not been transferred. 
Descriptions of the animals are as follow:  
 

 A stray black and white male Alaskan Malamute that was not chipped according to 
intake information. The owner did not come forward. At some point the animal was 
labeled adoptable but was later deemed aggressive during his stay. Shelter staff reached 
out to one qualified rescue organization but they did not end up rescuing him.  

 

 A stray young adult black and tan Belgian Malinois mix that was not chipped and was 
labeled as aggressive according to intake information. No owner came forward to claim 
him. It us unclear if his young dog was listed as adoptable on our website. 

 

 An abandoned senior chipped white female spayed cat that was picked up in an 
unmarked portable kennel at Banfield Pet Clinic located in PetSmart. Her owner did not 
reclaim, she was listed as adoptable on our website and one attempt was made to place 
her with a qualified rescue organization.  

 
This situation highlighted some deficiencies with the Civices plus website and the software our 
shelter uses, I was told the deficiencies could be easily remedied. This might have caused some 
confusion in this situation.  
 

2. CODE AMBIGUITY 
Currently, our code does permit transfer of animals to qualified rescue organizations. In 
addition, while we strive for a No Kill organization, our code does not expressly prohibit the 
transfer of animals for euthanasia training purposes. As a result, Animal Service interpreted the 
code in a way which did not preclude the transfer of the animals in this circumstance.  
  

3. PROPOSAL 
I propose that the City Council assist Animal Services by clarifying the ambiguity in our code 
which led to this unfortunate situation. First, we can add specificity to the definition of qualified 
rescue organization. Not every organization who cares for animals is actually a qualified rescue 
organization similarly committed to No Kill operations. This recent event suggests that our city 
can benefit from clearer definitions. Second, we can add a clear prohibition on the transfer of 
animals for live euthanasia training or live experimental purposes. Although euthanasia must 
remain an option in rare cases when an animal is terminally diseased, mortally wounded or in 
very limed cases behaviorally unadoptable, I hope you will agree that training for officers, 
especially those outside of our jurisdiction, is never a sufficient cause for terminating the life of 
an animal in our care. I am asking for your support to bring back the code amendments for a 
second reading to implement these changes. 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
  

  


